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BBPA Newsletter

Barrierbeach.org
P.O. Box 1448, WEST HAMPTON DUNES, NY  11978                            August 2008

Welcome to the Summer Update issue of the BBPA Newsletter with the latest updates on the Barrier Beach Preservation Association in the Village of West Hampton Dunes. 

A note from Mike Rossi, President of the BBPA 

Dear friends and neighbors, 

Another beautiful summer is in full swing out here in the Dunes.  We hope everyone is enjoying every minute of it!

The volunteers of the BBPA have been active this year working to preserve what we all love here, the barrier beach and all its creatures.  Please take a minute to read what volunteers in your community have been up to this spring and what activities are ahead for the rest of the summer.  Also, I'd like to remind you to check our Web site, barrierbeach.org for the very latest updates.


The BBPA invites everybody to join and get involved. BBPA annual membership dues are just $100.00 per household. See the section “Join the BBPA” later in this newsletter.  

Looking forward to seeing you at one of our events.

Enjoy!

Mike

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Summer 2008 Classes for Kids, by Cornell Marine & The Audubon Society 

This year we are very pleased to have a series of classes in August for children ages 6 - 12 conducted by the Cornell Marine Extension and The Audubon Society of New York, right here in West Hampton Dunes.

Families are welcome!

Classes will meet at the 906 Dune Road house and be conducted on the beach.  Please bring beach chairs, and don't forget the sun block!  Children under 10 years old must be accompanied by an adult. 

Please sign up by e-mail addressed to: Gina@barrierbeach.org, class size is limited.

Dune Ecology, Thursday, August 7th, 10 AM - Noon 

Marine weather and the history on how West Hampton Dunes has changed since the 1990s given the energy of waves, and the polishing effects of the sea-erosion beach walk.  Students will walk along the shorelines and discuss how wind, sand, and especially water affect and shape the shoreline on both a yearly and daily basis.  Topics include coastal storms, tides, waves, and the causes and effects of chemical and mechanical weathering. 

Aram Terchuniun of First Coastal, will join the discussion with interesting photos and stories from the last 20 years of the local barrier beach. 

Biodiversity in the Ocean, Thursday, August 14th, 10 AM - Noon 

Students will study seaweed and aquatic plants, learn how to identify shells and the many treasures of the wrack line.  They will be given field guides to identify the rare creatures of the dunes and ocean.  Also magnifying glasses and magnets will be given out to sort and study the mineral make up of sand.  Class will be rounded out with some fun games that teach protection and preservation. 

Biodiversity in the Bay, Thursday, August 21st, 10 AM - Noon

Students will be given their first field guides and binoculars, and learn how to use them to identify species.  They will learn the techniques of haul seining and working with the live animals, study native and non native species found in our local bay waters.  The many secrets about the horseshoe crab will be reveled. Students will learn the impact of storm H20 runoff and the effects on the marine environment. 

Audubon Society, Birds of the Beach, Thursday, August 28th, 11 AM - Noon 

Carolyn Spilman, the Long Island Bird Conservation Coordinator of The Audubon Society of New York, will discuss how coastal environments support a diversity of birds as well as a variety of habitats.  Long Island is a unique place for beach-nesting birds and migrating shorebirds.  Program participants will learn about these birds, their identification, behavior, and habitat requirements as well as how to share our beaches with them. 

A 60 minute presentation and discussion followed by activities and games. 

___________________________________________________________________________________________


A note from Steve Papa, Endangered Species Biologist of the U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service's Long Island Field Office:

To the residents of West Hampton Dunes: 

Thanks to all the home owners of West Hampton Dunes for their cooperation this year during the piping plover breeding season.  Currently, the Service, in conjunction with the Corps, B.B.P.A., and the NYS DEC are still tracking the development of a number of plover chicks until they fledge (are able to fly), but we are hopeful that this season will be productive.  

I would also like to thank the B.B.P.A. and several volunteers for their efforts this spring in removing a large threat to piping plover productivity success, a significant number of feral cats which roamed freely throughout the Village and on the beaches.  As reported to me by the B.B.P.A., all the cats were provided new homes off the barrier beach; a win-win solution for the plovers and cats!  

Additionally, through your efforts of keeping your dogs away from the nests, keeping the beach free of garbage, and respecting the piping plover and least tern breeding areas, we were able to have successful nesting happen earlier and as a result, reduce the amount of symbolic (string) fencing on the beach earlier. 

With the cooperation of he NYSDEC, Corps, and B.B.P.A., we anticipate that by July 26th, this Saturday, all symbolic fencing will be removed with the exception of those areas that contain least tern nests, recently hatched piping plover/tern chicks, and sea beach amaranth plants.  

Many plovers, from adults to fledges to newly hatched chicks are still on the beach, so please enjoy watching the young chicks grow and keep them safe.   

Thanks again for your efforts this year! 

Steve Papa
Endangered Species Biologist
U.S. Fish & Wildlife service 

The B.B.P.A. wants to remind everyone that our dunes are fragile and are our only protection from storms.  Even though the fencing is down, please follow the paths made to the surf to protect the dunes from erosion and collapse.

Oyster Sanctuary, BBPA 1st in Moriches Bay!

Thanks to all the hard work of over 25 volunteers last summer Moriches Bay has its first oyster and scallop sanctuary.  On June 17th, 2008 the Town of Southampton's local bay men came to pick up our 10,000 oysters and scallops grown in the BBPA canal and brought them to their new sanctuary near Pond Point.  The Town of Southampton generously donated another 50,000 clams to the sanctuary.

Our project will continue this season. Several bay side residents have stepped up to manage small farms behind their homes. 

Want to learn how to have your own farm?  The job is fairly easy and half the oysters that you grow are yours! We sampled a few and they are just delicious!

The BBPA will provide all the necessary equipment and training. 

A single shellfish will recycle and clean 50 gallons of bay water a day. Our small effort this past season will clean an amazing 11 million gallons of water this year! 

New Native Plant Display Garden

BBPA volunteers installed a new display garden at the SCWA pumping station this week.  Plants on display are an array of perennial flowers, grasses, and shrubs that originally grew on the South Shore of Long Island.  These plants are lovely.  Please consider adding them to your garden.

Why?  It makes the Dunes more of a ‘preserve’ which can add higher value to our homes.

It attracts and feeds the local wild life (not the deer!).  They need no extra water or fertilizer than what nature provides and are low maintenance.  To see what these plants look like, check out the gardening section on our Web site. 

We have worked with The Hampton Nursery in Hampton Bays to make these plants available to our home owners. The BBPA will be planting next spring around the village to beautify public areas.  Contributions to the BBPA for this purpose would be greatly appreciated.  Please mark your checks with a memo 'native planting project' 

Special thanks to our police constabulary for their contribution to this project! 

Horseshoe Crab Counting and Tracking

This spring, as well as last year, volunteers conducted a program to count and tag the horseshoe crabs for the New York State D.E.C. and Cornell Cooperative Extension.  This study provides important scientific information to monitor the health of this species in our bays.

On June 2nd, 2008 we counted some 3,400 horseshoe crabs at Pike's Beach. It was truly an amazing sight. Thousands of shore birds (even the famous Red Knot) showed up to dine on the horseshoe crab eggs. 

Cornell ran a seminar for teachers on Saturday, June 21st called “Green Eggs and Sand”. (Horseshoe crabs lay green eggs!)  The seminar brought together the top researchers in this field and local officials, to teach high school level teachers a new science / research lesson plan. The BBPA hosted this day-long event at our house at 906 Dune Road.

___________________________________________________________________________________________

Save the Date!

BBPA Fall Cocktail Party : Saturday October 11th at 5 PM

Our annual cocktail party is always very popular and a great place to meet your neighbors.  We will conduct a brief meeting first to get everybody up to date on BBPA activities.  The party will begin after the meeting.  

The meeting and party will be held at the BBPA house, 906 Dune Road. We hope to see you all there.

___________________________________________________________________________________________

BBPA Board Elections

The BBPA will hold its annual elections for the Board of Trustees at the meeting on Saturday October 11th, 2008 at 5 P.M.  If you are interested in running for a position you must submit a brief biography to Rich Agins. Please send this to Rich’s attention at: 386 Park Avenue South, NY, NY 10016. Or via e mail: rca@asrblaw.com
All bios are due by September 13th, 2008.  Secret ballots will then be mailed to all members.  You may vote by mail or at the meeting. 

Voting in the election is limited to “members in good standing” meaning that you are current in your annual dues to BBPA.  All 2008 dues must be paid before September 13th to be eligible to vote.  A “member’ is a household, and each household has one vote. 


Join the BBPA!

Membership in the BBPA is open to all residents of West Hampton Dunes.  Annual membership dues are just $100 per household.  The BBPA is a non-profit organization so your dues are tax deductible.  To join, fill out the enclosed response card and send a check made out to the BBPA along with it to:

Barrier Beach Preservation Association

P.O. Box 1448

West Hampton Dunes, NY 11978

____________________________________________________________________

Help Save a Tree, BBPA Updates by Email

As a preservation association, we'd like to cut down on the amount of paper we send out.  The BBPA is now sending out updates via email as well as posting them on our Web site, barrierbeach.org.  We don't want to exclude anyone who doesn't have access to e-mail or prefers to read a paper copy. If you'd like continue to receive paper copies, please fill out and return the enclosed response card.

____________________________________________________________________

Update Your Contact Information

Please take a moment to send us your up-to-date contact information so that we can keep you informed about all BBPA activities.  You can either send us email to mailing-list@barrierbeach.org, or you can fill out and return the enclosed response card to the address above.

____________________________________________________________________

The Barrier Beach Preservation Association (BBPA) is a not-for-profit, non-political organization open to all residents of West Hampton Dunes.  The BBPA was created in 1983 to preserve and protect the beaches, bays, and wetlands for the benefit of all citizens. 
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